
 

 

 

                     IronOaks Tennis Club(IOTC) 
Board Meeting Minutes 

April 2, 2019 
1PM – Arts and Crafts Painting Room 

 
 ATTENDEES Joe Azzaro(Pres),Bill Gurovich(V Pres),Dar Brasch(Play Director), 
                                 Doug Swanson(Treasurer),Mike Davin(Play Director) 
                                 Kwong Young(Tennis Pro),Carol Mellinger(Secry) 
          ABSENT: Susan Brown(Membership)                                 
 
MINUTES 
 
The March 2019 IOTC minutes were approved by the board. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
 
Doug Swanson handed out the March 2019 Cash Flow report which is attached. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Jason Morton Tournament 
 
The board agreed that this was a very successful tournament and well attended. 
Kwong Young was responsible for getting the proper people to run this tournament and the board 
thanked him for doing such a great job. 
 
IronOaks Tennis Charity Dance (March 23, 2019) 
 
The amount of money earned for Neighbors Who Care was $9300.00 and was given to 
them on Monday, April 1, 2019. A picture and article will be sent to the Splash newspaper. 
There were 156 attendees to the charity dinner dance. Vivian Guimond and Carol Mellinger have said 
this is their last year to volunteer to lead this dance and have been looking for new volunteers to 
continue this event. 
 
Fashion Show (March 29, 2019) 
 
The Fashion Show was a big success in attendance. Around 130 people attended and pickleball 
and tennis players attended.   
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Ironwood Tennis Courts Usage in Chelsea System 
 
New signs have been posted in the Ironwood Tennis courts with the current rules. Kwong Young was 
the instigator to get these signs posted. No further progress in getting these courts put on the 
Chelsea computer system. 
 
Election for New IOTC Members 
 
The board approved Lloyd Yanke to be the new treasurer to replace Doug Swanson. Kwong Young 
has been asked to replace the Vice President Bill Gurovich but this has not been confirmed. Because 
of the lack of interest in getting volunteers for the Play Directors, it was discussed to ask different 
people to run each tournament next season as a solution. Susan Brown has volunteered to continue 
doing the membership duties. 
 
2019-2020 Master Calendar 
 
Mike Davin presented the new 2019-2020 Master Calendar which is attached.  The board approved 
changing the Don Neu Charity Tournament from 2 days to 1 day. 
 
There was discussion about giving larger cash prizes to the winners of the tournaments to possibly 
get more participation. Mike Davin discussed contacting the people who organize play on IronOaks 
tennis courts to encourage participation in the tournament events next season. Sign up sheets to be 
posted by playing level was also discussed. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Volunteer Recognition Party 
 
Joe Azzaro asked when this was done last year and we are a little late in getting this planned. 
Joe Azzaro said he would check to see if he can find a place available to have the party. If he 
finds a place, everyone will participate in sending names to him for invitations.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:30PM and the next meeting is Tuesday, October 1st, 2019 at 1PM in 
Arts and Crafts Painting Room. 
 
Attachment: March 2019 Cash Report 
                    2019-2020 Master Calender 


